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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Memorial Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 4th September 2018.
	Councillors Present:
	P Mander (chair), R Olle, P Whitney, Jane Marsden, H Rodgers, W Eames, Hammerton, W Hanley, B Hanley, Turner and Wedgwood.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO), Steve Wyatt (Clerk), DDDC Cllr. Jean Monks, DCC Cllr. Judith Twigg.


	086/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllrs. Kirkham, Shuttleworth, James Marsden; and PCSO Anthony Boswell.

	087/18
	
	Amendments to the order of business – agenda item 11.2 to be covered after interest declarations.

	088/18
	
	Declaration of Members Interests – none

	089/18
	
	Station Car Park Charging - Mr. P Myers and Ms. A Bell from Northern Rail attended the meeting to discuss the recent implementation of charging at Hathersage station car park. Mr Myers spoke about the business drivers for implementing car park charging at stations across the region and stated that from their information the car park at Hathersage station is on average 55% utilised. Several people spoke against this stating visual evidence and photographs did not agree with this figure. The data on which the 55% was based was requested but declined on a commercial basis. The Parish Council was advised that the information could be requested from Transport for the North.
In summary the items mentioned were:

· It was stated than many letters (from Parish Council and Derbyshire County Council) had been sent to Northern Rail about the problems caused by the imposition of car parking and that most of these had gone unanswered.

· The purchasing of multi-day tickets (to allow for overnight parking while away on business) is not straightforward and so people are parking elsewhere, on the roads, rather than facing a fine. Clearer instructions would seem to be required.

· The car park, before charging was implemented, was full. Not just well used but full. Where are these cars now? On the roads in and around the station where there have been problems in the past before station car park charging was implemented. The problem is being addressed by putting down parking restrictions. One of the main drivers for this is that people are parking on both sides of the road preventing delivery and emergency vehicles getting to homes and businesses beyond the station. It is accepted that congestion is not caused by station charging but is certainly exacerbated by it.

· The fact that this charging went ahead without consultation is a bone of contention. Northern Rail have stated that the local rail user group had been consulted but they don’t recall any consultation and the Parish Council were not consulted.
· It was stated that if all fares were collected by conductors on the trains the income would be far greater than obtained by charging for car parking. Norther Rail admitted that fare collection could be improved.

· It was asked that if all fares are not collected how can accurate figures for rail usage be ascertained.

Mr. Myers and Ms. Bell left the meeting at 7:50pm.
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Clerks post meeting note: instructions from Northern Rail to explain multi-day ticket purchase have been received.


	090/18
	
	DCC Cllr. Twigg – 

· asked that agenda and minutes of Parish Council meetings are sent as a reminder of the date and time of the monthly meeting.
· The Pelican Crossing was being replaced with a Puffin Crossing.

· HPC asked that the cycle way is maintained in the same way as the highway. Cllr. Twigg agreed to obtain details of the maintenance schedule.

	091/18
	
	DDDC Cllr. Monks –

· Thanked HPC for the use of the pool for her charity event which went very well despite the weather.

· Nicola Wright’s name was passed on as someone who had recently been involved with town Twinning for Eyam.

· The Capital Fund was suggested as a means of obtaining funding for the bus shelter in the village along with National Lottery Awards for All.
· Matlock illuminations will be turned on at the weekend (08/09/18).

· Honours are very low in Derbyshire and leaflets were left for information as to how to recommend someone. Clerk’s note: Cllr. Shuttleworth provided similar notices in July.

	092/18
	
	Public Participation – several members of the community were in attendance with regards the proposed Traffic Regulation Order (TRO), specifically in how it may affect The Dale. The question was asked about the justification for the TRO – this was explained because of feedback from residents, surveys by DCC and PC. The concern was about the loss of on-street parking where many residents on The Dale have no facility for off-street parking at their residences. It was explained that the parking restrictions on The Dale on the initial plan that was published for public consultation had been removed from the amended plan after feedback from other residents on The Dale. The amended plan will be published by DCC soon for the next public consultation.
The Parish Council was asked about obtaining more car parks but it was explained that this is based on obtaining land for this purpose and planning permission being granted. The Parish Council have in recent months enquired about land for temporary parking but none is available.

It was stated that car parking problems in some areas is inevitable when families now have more than one vehicle for use by the family.

A resident parking scheme was asked about as it was felt that there may be more interest than there was at the last consultation. Clerk’s note: documentation confirms this was last in 2016 when very little interest was shown.
The quality of the consultation for the TRO was asked about with only 35 respondents making comment. From the experience of DCC, 35 is a good response. The correct procedure had been followed with regards making residents aware of the TRO.

Two email addresses were given to the Clerk for future communications on this matter and the Clerk handed out details of the Parish Council email address for others to detail their contact information if they so wished.

	093/18
	
	Minutes of the HPC meeting of 7th August 2018 had been circulated and were received, approved and signed by the Chair.
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	094/18
	
	Finance

	094/18
	.1
	The finance report and associated papers had been circulated prior to the meeting. The RFO mentioned key points from his report. The income from the solarium solar panels is not as much as expected, this will be investigated by RFO and Cllr. W Hanley. Donations to date from the HoH are £3170.

	094/18
	.2
	To receive the statement of accounts – received.

	094/18
	.3
	To approve accounts for payment – the payments totalling £44,497.46 (inc. £17,724.64 VAT) were approved. 

	094/18
	.4
	To agree accounts scrutiny arrangements and approve signatories for payments 2nd October 2018. Also, to authorise them to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 2nd October meeting. It was agreed that Cllrs. Hammerton and Wedgwood would do this as scheduled.

	094/18
	.5
	Café lease – it was confirmed and agreed that the latest lease received was correct and that RFO should confirm this to our solicitor.

	094/18
	.6
	Parish Rooms lease – Mr. David Jackson had been consulted and had suggested that the lease is renewed at the same rate with a review after 3 years. This was agreed and the Clerk was asked to confirm this with the Vets. The Clerk was further asked to thank Mr Jackson for his advice.

	
	
	There was a break for KGF Business after which the meeting was resumed.


	
	
	Committee and Working Groups

	095/18
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	095/18
	.1
	The minutes of 14th August 2018 meeting were noted. The disabled access lift is now working again.

	095/18
	.2
	Pumping and filtration upgrade. There is a site meeting Friday 07/09/18 with PDNPA for the pre-application advice.

	095/18
	.3
	The Clerk informed the meeting about the recent vandalism incident with the café milk delivery.

	096/18
	
	Recreation Committee 

	096/18
	.1
	The minutes of 21st August 2018 meeting were noted. The Recreation Committee had recommended a fence is erected to protect the boundary of the bowling club. This recommendation was agreed but that professional advice should be sought for this action.

	096/18
	.2
	Access to the Bowling green – a meeting with solicitors is scheduled for 18th September.

	097/18
	
	Planning Committee – Received and noted minutes of meetings 9th & 30th August 2018. The minutes had been circulated and published on the HPC website.

	098/18
	
	Amenities Committee – Received and noted minutes of meetings 28th August 2018.

	098/18
	.1
	Bus stop reinstatement – the DCC costs are being challenged and applications made for funding.

	098/18
	.2
	Car Parking at HoH – it was agreed that signs should be purchased stating, ‘Authorised Parking Only’. The Clerk will check the signs obtained last year by the Pool staff.

	098/18
	.3
	Parking Mill Lane – Parking on the land near the Music Mill at the side of Mill Lane can obstruct the public footpath to the footbridge. Cllr. Olle will make enquiries.

	098/18
	.4
	The meeting welcomed, agreed and thanked Mr S Gedye for his suggestion of funding contribution for the HoH planters in lieu of some of his fees. The Clerk was asked to let Mr. Gedye know.
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	098/18
	.5
	It was agreed that rather than trying different film to reduce the reflection of the train time table alternative screen colours should be tried. The Clerk was asked to pass this request to the Display Team.

	099/18
	
	Transport Committee – no meeting since last HPC meeting.

	099/18
	.1
	TRO – discussed earlier in the meeting.

	099/18
	.2
	Station Car Parking – discussed earlier in the meeting.

	100/18
	
	Website Group – nothing to report.

	101/18
	
	Burial Ground – nothing to report.

	102/18
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	102/18
	.1
	An email had been received about camouflaging BT connection cabinets. This was noted.

	103/18
	
	Village Matters

	103/18
	.1
	The clerk updated the members about the latest actions taken by One Stop Customer Services to improve delivery crate storage. This item will be dropped from future agenda.

	103/18
	.2
	The Bowling Club had asked that if they were to install CCTV cameras on the pavilion to monitor vandalism could the cameras be connected to the HPC system – this was agreed.

	103/18
	.3
	Cllr. Eames suggested that commemorative poppies should not be attached to street lamps in the village with the other commemorative events taking place. This was agreed and it was agreed that a donation to the British Legion of £200 should be made. The Clerk was asked to inform Ms. J Colley about the donation.

	104/18
	
	Memorial Hall Minutes – no recent meeting. 

	104/18
	.1
	The Clerk was asked to reconfirm the monthly booking for the Council meetings in the Stanage Hall.

	105/18
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 11/2018 and all other relevant items had been circulated to Cllrs.  

	106/18
	
	The next Parish Council meeting will take place 7:30pm, Tuesday 2nd October in the Stanage Hall.

	107/18
	
	Items for the October agenda – none.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 09.30 pm
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